

## November, 2022

## Accordion Talk Newsletter

www.rosecityaccordionclub.org

## President's Message

Fran Maddox

Happy Thanksgiving everyone! We are entering the holiday season so it's time to bring out those beautiful Christmas songs. Our Christmas celebration/meeting will be held December 17. At the November 17 meeting, members signed up for food to bring. We will have some type of play along with singing but as always, plenty of time for solos.

On November 5, six of our members played for the 100<sup>th</sup> Year Anniversary of the Swiss people coming to Tillamook. We'd been planning this since February of 2022 and held 4 practice sessions. Thanks to all members of this group: Susan Schwab, Marlene Meissner, Kim Nurmi, John Mohney, Fran Maddox and Wayne Nelson. A 7<sup>th</sup> member, Bobbie Ferrero came to the practices, but weather prevented her from being in Tillamook. The day before the event, an "atmospheric river" descended on us in the valley and the coast. She was missed but understood her decision. The group played two sets of music. The first one started 15 minutes late because of the welcoming announcements and singing of the Swiss National Anthem. Being the flexible people we are, we started the second set where we left off. Fran Maddox